
 

 
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

 

NEW PARKING GARAGE OPENS AT THE QUEENSWAY HEALTH CENTRE      

 

February 15, 2024 (MISSISSAUGA, ON) – On Wednesday, February 14, 2024, Trillium Health 

Partners (THP) opened its newly constructed 800-spot parking garage at the Queensway Health 

Centre (QHC). The parking garage is part of THP’s preconstruction activities to prepare for the 

hospital’s major health infrastructure renewal plan, Trillium HealthWorks, and is designed to meet 

both current and future parking demands. 

  

Trillium HealthWorks will include the expansion of the Queensway Health Centre, which will 

become The Gilgan Family Queensway Health Centre, and building The Peter Gilgan 

Mississauga Hospital.  

 

“Opening the parking garage at the Queensway Health Centre marks a significant milestone in 

our Trillium HealthWorks initiative,” said Karli Farrow, President and CEO of Trillium Health 

Partners. “This state-of-the-art parking garage is a vital component of our preparations for our 

comprehensive health infrastructure renewal plan, ensuring convenient access to care for our 

community both now and in the future."  

 

Preconstruction activities have been underway since the summer of 2021. The new parking 

garage will offer eight levels of parking and 800 spaces, in addition to about 400 existing surface 

level spots. Once The Gilgan Family Queensway Health Centre is complete, there will be over 

1,400 parking spaces throughout the campus.  

 

Key information for patients and visitors of the Queensway Health Centre  

We kindly remind patients and families to allow extra time for appointments and visits and to note 

the following changes: 

• Single entrance and exit point off Sherway Drive  

• Closure of the north access roads leading into the hospital   

• Closure of the north surface parking lots and a portion of the 160/170 Sherway Drive 

surface parking spaces, as shown on the map below 

 
An in-depth look at the new parking garage is available in this video. For more information on 
the health infrastructure renewal project Trillium HealthWorks, please visit 
trilliumhealthworks.ca or if you have questions about hospital access, please contact 
ASK@thp.ca.  
 

  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IXHue1Ivurs&feature=youtu.be
https://trilliumhealthworks.ca/
mailto:ASK@thp.ca


 
 

 
 

 

 

Trillium Health Partners  

Trillium Health Partners is one of the largest community-based hospital systems in Canada. 

Comprised of Credit Valley Hospital, the Mississauga Hospital and the Queensway Health 

Centre, Trillium Health Partners serves the growing and diverse populations of Mississauga, 

West Toronto and surrounding communities. Trillium Health Partners is a teaching hospital 

affiliated with the University of Toronto, is an associate member of the Toronto Academic Health 

Science Network and a proud member of Mississauga Health (Ontario Health Team).  

 

Follow us: 

X (Twitter): @THP_hospital, @THP_foundation 

Facebook/Instagram: @trilliumhealthpartners 

 

For more information, please contact: 

Priyanka Nasta 

Senior Communications Advisor, Corporate Communications 

Cell Phone: (437) 237-2400 

Email: Priyanka.Nasta@thp.ca 
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